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First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total PC Address Phone Number Ward Email Address Date
0 0 1 1

Voicemail Support Oppose Concerned

Barry Duplantis Remsa Health 1 450 Edison Way Reno NV 89502 7758585700 None Provided Jan 16, 2024 at 11:13 AM
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bduplantis@remsa-cf.com



1/16/24, 5:17 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/1

Fwd: Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer

On Behalf of Barry Duplantis, CEO <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>
Tue 1/16/2024 11:13 AM
To:​Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>​

2 attachments (56 KB)
Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer.pdf; Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer (4).pdf;

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: On Behalf of Barry Duplantis, CEO <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>
Date: Tue, Jan 16, 2024 at 11:04 AM
Subject: Fwd: Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer
To: <taylork@reno.gov>, <mayor@reno.gov>, <brekhusj@reno.gov>, <duerrn@reno.gov>,
<martinezmi@reno.gov>, <reesed@reno.gov>, <thornleyd@reno.gov>, <ebertm@reno.gov>,
<puliccomment@reno.gov>
Cc: Barry Duplantis <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>

Good morning,

Please see the attached letter sent on behalf of Barry Duplantis, Chief Executive Officer at REMSA Health. 

Thank you.

This message (and any associated files) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which
it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, subject to copyright or constitutes a
trade secret. If you are not the intended recipient you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
copying or distribution of this message, or file associated with this message, is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by calling 775.858.5700 or by
replying to the message and deleting it from your computer. Messages sent to us and from us may be
monitored. Internet communications cannot be guaranteed to be secured or error-free as information
could be intercepted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. Any views or
opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of REMSA.
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